The University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

Faculty Athletics Committee 

Minutes of Meeting: December 1, 2009
Present:
Committee Members:  Lissa Broome, Glynis Cowell, Jack Evans, George Lensing, Laura Linnan, Barbara Osborne, Steve Reznick, Helen Tauchen, Chancellor Thorp 

Athletic Department Personnel:  Dick Baddour, Larry Gallo, Beth Miller
I.  Remarks by Chancellor Thorp
Chancellor Thorp observed that Carolina’s athletic results have been excellent in recent weeks.  Important successes include a national championship in field hockey (Coach Shelton’s sixth), a national championship in women’s soccer (Coach Dorrance’s 21st and 20th NCAA championship), a final four appearance for men’s soccer (the second in a row for Coach Bolowich), and selection for a bowl for football (back-to-back bowls for Coach Davis).   Coach Dorrance is the first coach to reach 20 national championships in any sport for which the NCAA holds a championship.  Chancellor Thorp commented that the media seem convinced that we will go to the Music City Bowl (Nashville).  He is aware of no percolating problems.
II. Remarks by Mr. Baddour

Mr. Baddour reviewed the complexities of the bowl selection process.  He thinks the Music City Bowl (December 27) is our most likely destination.  However, that could easily change because the Gator Bowl is not held to the normal selection restrictions this year and may opt to invite Florida State for what is expected to be the final bowl appearance for a Coach Bowden-coached team.  In a brief summary of bowl finances, he observed that spending only the $1 million expense allowance is difficult, partly because contractual bonuses for coaches are paid from this allowance.

The field hockey win was a great victory, both because it was a come-from-behind win and also because it was a championship game against Maryland that had won two previous matchups this year.
Mr. Baddour had intended to have a discussion of plans regarding service of alcohol in the east end zone premium seats planned for Kenan Stadium, but he suggested we hold that discussion until Pat Crawford of the Office of University Counsel can attend.
Both men’s and women’s basketball are off to good starts.  The women are expected to host their first home game in the newly renovated Carmichael on December 29.  The new Carmichael will be an excellent venue.

III. Report by Jack Evans
Jack Evans distributed three sets of data:

1. Graduation Success Rate (GSR) data for the 1999-2002 cohorts for the six major conferences in the sports of baseball, football, and men’s basketball;

2. GSR data for the same cohorts for all UNC teams: and

3. Cross-tabulation of GSR and APR data (2005-08 years) showing which squads in the six major conferences have either GSRs lower than 50% or APRs lower than 925 in the same three men’s sports for which the new GSR data were reported.

GSR results for UNC teams show no problem areas.  A summary of the GSR results for UNC in the three men’s sports follows:


Baseball (83): tied for 6th in the ACC and 19th of 66 in the six major conferences


Football (75):  5th in the ACC and 18th of 75 in the six major conferences


Men’s Basketball (80): 4th in the ACC and 14th of 69 in the six major conferences

IV. Report by the Chair of the Committee

Professor Reznick encouraged members of the committee to promote and to participate in future faculty/staff days that are scheduled for specific sports.

V. Administrative Matters

The minutes of the meeting of November 3 were approved as distributed.  No new activity was reported for the Coalition on Intercollegiate Athletics (COIA).  The committee’s regular schedule (first Tuesday of each month during the academic year) will be retained for the January 2010 – the meeting will occur on January 5.
VI.  Title IX Update

A committee that is advisory to (and appointed by) the Director of Athletics is in place as a standing committee.  This committee conducts thorough Title IX reviews, using the NCAA Investigator’s Manual, on a five-year cycle with the most recent review having been completed for the 2005-06 year.  This committee could also be used if a specific Title IX concern emerged, but the committee has not had to meet for purposes other than conducting these self-studies.  

Dr. Beth Miller distributed copies of the Executive Summary of the report for 2005-06 and reviewed the three primary areas of review, listed below.

1. Provision of athletic scholarships in relation to the number of students of each sex participating in intercollegiate athletics;

2. Selection of sports and levels of competition in relation to the interests and abilities of students of both sexes; and

3. Provision of benefits and opportunities for students of both sexes participating in intercollegiate athletics.

Dr. Miller distributed data that summarize our compliance for the first point listed above.  She summarized the “three prong” test that is used for the second point, indicating that while we have added women’s sports in the past to provide additional opportunities to participate, our current compliance rests on meeting the interests and abilities of students of both sexes.  Our program currently offers 13 men’s and 15 women’s sports, and no proposal for addition of another sport is currently pending.  A process has been defined for the consideration of any proposal that might emerge and it was last used when equestrianism was proposed as a possible new sport.  The 2005-06 review found no significant problems with our provision of benefits, but it did identify a small set of topics for follow-up reviews.  Differences in facilities between men’s and women’s basketball were noted, but the renovation of Carmichael scheduled to be completed in December 2009 should address these matters acceptably.
One follow-up question asked how we compare to peers and other conference schools.  While noting that NCSU and Georgia Tech have few difficulties complying with Title IX requirements, Dr. Miller reported that we are in generally favorable position in these comparisons.  A second question asked whether Title IX compliance requirements apply to coaches.  The answer is that they do not, but the EADA data that we and other schools report cover coaches.

VII. Exit Interviews and Exit Surveys

Since some committee members reported not having received the summary of exit interviews, Professor Cowell will retransmit the summary.  Professor Harris distributed three items listed below.

1. Results of the 2008-09 Student-Athlete Exit Survey;

2. Report of the results of the 2008-09 exit survey; and

3. Copy of the survey being used for 2009-10.

Of 110 surveys distributed for the 2008-09 survey, 75 (68%) student-athletes responded.  The results are generally favorable with one or two areas deserving attention in the future.  Some statistically significant differences occurred in the male/female, non-white/white, and non-revenue/revenue splits of the data, but the number of such differences was not large in any of the three classifications.  Members of the committee agreed that the results should be transmitted to Robert Mercer for his review.  Members of the committee spent some time discussing the extensive written comments received as part of the survey responses.

Discussion of results of exit interviews will be deferred to the January meeting. 
Minutes submitted by John P. Evans
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